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Interview with PDHR Donald Hays 
  

BiH Future in the Hands of BiH 
Politicians  

 
 
BiH needs to upgrade its infrastructure and reconnect to the rest of the Balkans. It 
has to find the most cost-effective way of doing that. The World Bank, EC and EBRD
have indicated their willingness to provide proper professional advice in this matter.  
OHR is not involved.. It’s up to the BiH authorities to address this issue. 

 

 

[P.47] […]Dnevni list: Some politicians, 
especially the ones from RS, are pessimists 
in regard to the Bulldozer Committee. To 
what extent is OHR, i.e., are you personally, 
satisfied with this process?

Donald Hays: I’m extremely pleased and 
enthusiastic about this activity. Of course none 
of us is  going to be completely satisfied with 
the results nor should any citizen of BiH be 
satisfied with incremental change. However, 
the Bulldozer Process is original (a “made-in-
BiH” product) and has proved to be amazingly 
effective. It has given businesspeople in this 
country a clear mechanism through which they 
can make create change through political 
lobbying.. The businesspeople identify what 
needs to be done; they educate the politicians 
in the need for change regarding specific 
regulations and clauses of individual laws that 
need changing.Because they are well organized 
they shape the process from beginning to end.. 
These businesspeople know what they are 
talking about; they are the ones who are 
actually running companies, paying taxes, 
creating jobs, keeping customers satisfied. The 
proof? Those 50 reforms that were presented to 
the governments in Bulldozer Phase 1 were all 
enacted by the State, the two entities and 
District Brcko. They have all been published in 
the official gazette and BiH businesspeople can 
now see the benefits first hand. Just the other 
day, someone called us to let us know that he 
had registered his building permit to build a 
warehouse, and in fact he no longer needed to  
pay the atomic bomb shelter fee. 

Dnevni list: In April this year the 
representatives of the Community of 
Cantonal Associations and the Craft 
workers Chambers in the Federation were 
requesting a new Bulldozer small business 
package. What has been done so far in that 
regard?

Donald Hays: The Bulldozer Committee is 
working on such a new package of 50 reforms. 
By its nature, the Bulldozer process is 
responsive to and reflects the needs of small 
businesses in this country. The Committee is 
attentive to the concerns of craftsmen and 
small entrepreneurs. One proof of that is that 
during the first phase of the Bulldozer 
Initiative, the craft chamber fees, that were 
compulsory, were recommended to be made 
voluntary. This was a request by the many 
small entrepreneurs that felt that it was unfair 
to be obliged to pay a fee to a chamber with no 
say as to how the chamber would use that 
money. Now, the entrepreneurs and craftsmen 
can choose to join, based on how good the 
services provided by the chambers are. Today, 
the Bulldozer Committees are engaged in a 
second phase of reforms. Through six regional 
committees and a committee specialized in 
agriculture, the initiative continues to tackle 
issues that hinder investment, growth, and the 
proper functioning of companies. In that sense, 
it keeps advocating on behalf of craftsmen[…] 




